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AVIATION MUSEUM HOSTS ANNUAL MEETING 

On January 7, AAHP held its annual meeting at the 
Alaska Aviation Heritage Museum, near the Anchorage 
International Airport. Approximately 40 members and 
friends were on hand to share in the festivities. 

The meeting kicked off with an informal reception and 
luncheon. Executive Director Bill Coghill opened the 
meeting, and President Pat Murphy made a few 
additional remarks. He was followed by Sue Cogswell, 
the museum's Curator of Collections, who gave a brief 
talk. Museum director Ted Spencer then provided some 
historical commentary and discussed future plans for the 
facility. The crowd then filtered out to one of the 
hangars, where museum volunteers Don Robinson and 
Dave Pratt demonstrated the complex process of aircraft 
restoration, using as an example the ongoing work on 
their Travel Air S-(i()(}()-B. Ted Spencer and other staff 
also gave a conducted tour of the remainder of the 
museum's aircraft collection. 

Dave Pratt (right) explains the process of aircraft restora­
tion in one of the museum hangars. 

The crowd then returned to the main auditorium where 
the annual business meeting was conducted. Pat 
Murphy provided an outline of the organization's 1995 
accomplishments, and Steve Peterson gave a treasurer's 
reporL 

Those who gathered for the reception prior to the meeting 
included Sue Cogswell, AAHM's Curator of Collections; 
Chuck Hawley, AAHP Advisory Board member; and tr.e 
following members of the Board of Directors: Sylvia Elliott, 
Frank Norris, Gillian Smythe, Pat Murphy, and Steve 
Peterson. 

A key part of the business meeting was the election of 
new board members. Just two of the five Board of 
Directors members whose terms were due to expire 
asked to be renominated. As a result, three new 
members were appointed to the board. They include: 

• Terri Carter, of Soldotna, who conducts legacy tours,
• Sylvia Elliott, an Anchorage historical consultant, and
• Maria Wisdorf-Strobel, a long-time Alaska resident.

Both Terri and Sylvia were former members of AAHP's 
Advisory Board. Maria, who lives in Anchorage, is 
interested in political issues and will co-chair the 
legislative committee. 

Bill Coghill noted that several changes have also been 
made on the Advisory Board. Terri Carter and Sylvia 
Elliott, as noted above, have left the board, and Jana 
Harcharek (from Barrow) and Marti Murray (from 
Unalaska) have also terminated their involvement. In 
their stead, three of the Advisory Board's new members 
were former members of the Board of Directors: they 
include Karen Stanley (from Ketchikan), and Janet 
McCabe and Bonnie Houston (both from Anchorage). 
A fourth new Advisory Board member is Rogan Faith of 
Anchorage, who bas been a regular attendee at recent 
AAHP board meetings. 







HAPPY BIRTHDAY, OLD CITY HALL! 

by Julie Johnson 

The renovation of the Old City Hall is almost complete-­
and just in time for the building's sixtieth birthday! Its 
new lease on life began last fall when Anchorage 
Historic Properties, Inc. (AHPI) became the project 
manager for the renovation. The building was plagued 
with problems, including a leaky roof and an inadequate 
heating, ventilation, and cooling (HV Aq system. AHPI 
promised to fix the problems to create office space for 
the Anchorage Convention and Visitors' Bureau. 

To this end, AHPI designed a $1.7 million renovation 
project. Plans included an elevator, lead and asbestos 

During the renovation, workers discovered a patch in the 
ceiling (above) where a fire pole had been; they also found 
several exposed dentils (left). 

abatement, new HV AC system, energy efficient windows, 
and a rejuvenated interior. Exterior renovation begins in 
April, weather permitting, with lead paint abatement and 
concrete repair. Painting is scheduled in May. The 
"facelift" will be complete when the clock--in working 
order!--is returned to its home atop the building. 

AHPI will hold its annual meeting at Old City Hall on 
May 6 at 6:30 p.m. AAHP members are welcome to 
attend. A building tour will be the evening's highlight. 
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